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Issue Areas/Comments
Background

Background
My personal background: 1am a facility architect and have over twenty ycars of expericnee in design and construction.

Current Fire Safety Status

Current Fire Safety Status

Pleasc notc that cxisting nursing facilitics arc already required to comply with building codc provisions. Lives and injurics arc certainly reduced significantly by
the installation of sprinklcr systems. However, other building codc provisions such as firc walls and penctrations also increasc the likclihood of survival during
fircs - these clements are already required by present building codes. Firc walls and penctration protection alrcady greatly allow survival by limiting the spread of
firc during cvacuation of residents from danger arcas.

GAO Report

GAO Report

There should be no further action in implementing of this proposed provision.

GENERAL

GENERAL

There is no doubt that retrofitting existing buildings with the latest provisions of a building or life safcty code would reduce fatalitics and injurics. However. even
current building codes do not currently require retrofitting of sprinkler systems to buildings unlcss a major renovation is undertaken for such facilitics. Requiring
retrofitting of sprinkler systems for nursing homes would be very expensive and the cost of such would just be passed on to those responsible for paying for the
resident carc. This would also sct a strong precedent for other building types to be retrofitted as well, increasing the costs of retrofitting them. There is also no

doubt that this proposcd requirement would dircctly benefit contractors who instal] such sprinkler systems and could be secn only as a special interest since the
first installation costs would certainly only benefit such contractors.

Installation

Installation
Sunsct provision is rccommended to not be applicablc since the recommendation is to not implement this provision.

Phase-in

Phasc-in
Phasc-in should be not applicablc as | am against retrofitting of cxisting nursing facilitics.

Regulatory Impact Statement

Regulatory Impact Statement

The installation of any sprinkler system requires regular specialized maintenance. A nursing home that has a sprinkler system installed would then have increased
maintenance expenses which would also be passed on to those responsible for paying of resident care. Also, sprinkler system retrofit may have to be arranged
within arcas of buildings that have no freeze protection which would also incrcasc the cost of installation duc to having to add such protection.
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Issue Areas/Comments
GENERAL
GENERAL

It sccms good practice to minimalize the exsposure of paticnts (who come for medical attention) to a fire and thus burns.
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